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“F Y I” UPDATE
 The May meeting of the executive committee was held in the Guild office on May 6 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Nancy Noel, Terry Garner, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Jackie Beingessner, Claude L’Ecuyer, Charlene Ruberry, Jake Rupert and Don Smith.  Marc Laurin and Jean Renaud did not attend.

 The June meeting of the executive committee was held in the Guild office on June 3 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Nancy Noel, Terry Garner, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Jackie Beingessner, Claude L’Ecuyer, Charlene Ruberry, and Don Smith.  Jake Rupert, Marc Laurin and Jean Renaud did not attend.

 ONG members are advised that the next General Membership meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 18, starting at 12 noon in the Ottawa Citizen Conference Centre.  A light lunch will be provided by the Guild.  

 The ONG currently has a vacant member-at-large position on its executive committee.  If you are interested in serving on the executive for the balance of 2008, please contact a member of the Guild executive.

 A new first collective agreement has been negotiated between the ONG and Delta Reprographics, an Ottawa printing firm.  The unit members will hold a ratification vote on June 13, 2008. 

 The Guild will be proceeding to arbitration on two DLR International grievances.  One grievance involves the non-payment of sick leave pay to a member, and the second concerns the wage rate being paid to a member.

 The first bargaining sessions for the ONG Ottawa Citizen unit took place on May 12, 13, and 14.  Proposals were exchanged and a few issues have been resolved.  The Citizen is to respond to the Guild bargaining team when negotiations resume on June 18.  Bargaining is scheduled for June18-20.  Watch the ONG bulletin boards for updates and bring your questions for the bargaining team to the general membership meeting at noon hour on Wednesday, June 18.

 Scholarship information is posted on Guild bulletin boards.  The 2008 Workers Health & Safety Centre Scholarship deadline is Friday, June 6, 2008.   www.whsc.on.ca/yw/scholar.cfm
The OFL 2008 Labour Honour Roll Scholarship deadline is Monday, June 30, 2008.  www.ofl.ca
 TNG-CWA election results issued by the Sector Elections and Referendum Committee (SERC) on May 16 indicate a turnover in leadership.  Bernie Lunzer, previously TNG secretary-treasurer, defeated incumbent TNG-CWA president Linda Foley.  Carol Rothman will be the new secretary-treasurer, and Connie Knox will become international chair.  Results of the contest for Canada East Vice-President won’t be known for another month or so.  The SERC is in the process of conducting mail-in voting at five other CWA/SCA Canada locals.  Four of the Locals apparently did not conduct elections during the April voting period, and the fifth Local had errors in the voting procedure.  Darren Pittman and Barbara Saxberg are the two candidates on the ballot for VP of Canada East.  Election stories are available online at www.cwa-scacanada.ca and www.newsguild.org.
 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”
•Basket to Andrew (Citizen/Editorial) & Andrea Seymour, baby girl, Grace.

•Donation to University of Ottawa Heart Institute in memory of Stanley Smith, father-in-law of Howard Kaplan (CTV Ottawa).

•Donation to TNG-CWA 2008 Freedom Award Fund Banquet in Washington.

•Donation to The Leukemia and Lymphoma Society in memory of Mary Boarman, wife of Bill Boarman, CWA V-P of Printing, Publishing and Media Workers’ Sector.

•Donation to University of Ottawa Heart Institute in memory of Kenneth Allen, father-in-law of Joyce Allen (Citizen/Financial Services).
•Basket to Cheryl Durling (Citizen/Financial Services) - sick leave.

•Basket to Darla Reid (Citizen/Financial Services) - sick leave.

•Congratulations go out to two Citizen senior writers named as finalists for awards honouring journalistic coverage of religion.  Robert Sibley is nominated for the Templeton Award for Religion Reporting, and Jennifer Green is nominated for the Religion Newsletters Association’s Cornell Award.  The winners will be announced in Washington in September.  The Citizen received two of only three Canadian nominations for these annual awards. 

•Congratulations to Citizen reporter Kathryn May and photographer Bruno Schlumberger, winners of National Newspaper Awards on May 9.  Kathryn won in the politics category for a series of stories on the RCMP pension and insurance funds scandal.  Bruno won his fourth national newspaper award, this time in the feature photography category, for a picture of a painter in Paris hiding his face alongside a self-portrait.

•Congratulations to Citizen reporter Gary Dimmock and his former colleague Greg McArthur.  The pair of writers recently received two awards from the Canadian Association of Journalists for their ground-breaking story about an RCMP informant that sparked a parliamentary review of the witness protection program.  They won the Don McGillivray Award for Investigative Journalism, the CAJ top award for investigative journalism in Canada.  Gary and Greg also won in the open newspaper/wire service category.
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